

18-HOLE INFORMER

http://www.hsvwga18.org

August 2025 Issue 146 wga18hole.hsv@gmail.com

Editors: Ginny Bejma Kathy Jurek



2025 OFFICERS:

 PRESIDENT - Diana Beene
 501-984-3446

 VICE PRES. - Tammy Hutchins-Frye
 501-743-2459

 SECRETARY - Bernita Russo
 281-224-7258

 TREASURER - Priscilla O'Malley
 214-695-0575

UPCOMING DATES TO REMEMBER

Aug 7 Ponce PYP Solheim

Aug 13 Coronado Ctr. Board Meeting 8:30 a.m.

Aug 14 Isabella Throw out two holes Ind. BA

Aug 21 Ponce Waltz 1-2-3 Team aaaa/bbbb

Aug 28 Coronado Low Net Odd/Low Net Even (Gold Tees)

Ind. AB

STARTERS:

Becky Dost

We may be calling you to ask for your help as a starter. It is a great way to see your fellow members and takes just a little of your time. It helps us get everyone checked in, distribute scorecards, and collect money for Closest to the Pin/Weekly Raffle. Please say "Yes" when we call! If you are interested, contact Becky Dost, Beth Mielke or Michele Larson. Thank you in advance.

THINKING OF YOU:

Get well cards were sent to Bev Raskin, Kristi Ahlquist and Lou Ann Armentrout. A thinking of you card was sent to Cherri Childers and her husband on his successful recovery from illness.

Thanks for keeping me informed about those who might need our support.

If you know someone who would appreciate a card, please text me at 501-915-2197 or email me at mscrawshaw@yahoo.com.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE:

The 2025 Summer Swing Invitational tournament was a huge success. Congratulations to the entire committee for their dedication and hard work.

Please stay informed by reading all WGA emails, Newsletter, and minutes from the Board Meetings.

Our next board meeting is August 13th, and all the members are invited to attend. If you have any suggestions or topics you would like to discuss at the meeting, please feel free to share them with me before the meeting so I can add you to the agenda.

August is HOT, HOT, and HOTTER. Here are some tips for surviving the heat. First, stay hydrated by drinking water. Be sure to take lots of water with you. Second, eat lots of olives, and take other snacks too. Third, be sure to use sunscreen. "Why do bananas use sunscreen in August? So they don't peel." Ha!

Diana Beene



UPCOMINGTOURNAMENTS: Rebecca Huber

ASGA EVENTS:

August 18th is the Pink Ball at Diamante. I see many of you are already signed up. You need to put together a foursome; two scores are used on each hole, with one score being chosen and the other score belonging to the player with the pink ball. Go to asga.org to register.

August 20th & 21st is the 2-day ASGA Senior Stroke play championship at Maumelle CC. It is a great opportunity to play with other women from across the state. There are different yardages available for different age groups. Go to asga.org to register.

SWAGS:

This is a two-day individual stroke play championship for senior women (over 50). It will be held at Hot Springs CC on September 2nd & 3rd. Entry forms are not yet available.

WOMEN'S SOUTHERN SR. CHAMPIONSHIP:

This tournament has a limit of 96 players and usually fills up quickly. It is a 3-day individual stroke play tournament, and includes a practice round. It will be held at Cedar Ridge CC in Broken Arrow, OK on September 29th – October 1st. To register go to the Women's Southern Golf Association website.

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP:

Bev Harris

The 2025 Low Gross/Low Net Club Championship will be played Wednesday, October 8th at DeSoto and Thursday, October 9th at Cortez.

The combined Club Championship will crown a low gross and a low net champion.

There will also be gross and net flight winners. You will be pre-flighted by handicap. The tournament will feature the largest payout of any WGA 18-Hole event. It will be two days of stroke play. Sign up is on our website and will start September 3rd and end October 1st.



1 Andrea Walin (New)

6 Joyce Delauder (New)

6 Marianne Kaercher

9 Josie Hanschmann

11 Cathy Walsh 18 Jariya Watkins 28 Jan Schmidt **(New)** 30 Jeanette Keim

